
 

 

 

Governor’s Remarks  Summer/Fall 2020  

 
Dear Mayflower Cousins! 

 

While our Nation and the world struggles with the pandemic, 

let us not forget that 400 years ago this year, our forefathers 

braved an Atlantic crossing in search of religious freedom.   We 

will get through this and we will commemorate the 401th 

Anniversary of the Mayflower Pilgrims landing in America in 

2021 when we are all able to get together. 

 

This year’s annual meeting will be held at the High Point 

Country Club on November 7, 2020.  Members are invited to 

join us either in person or by video conference.   Instead of our 

normal two- day event, we are currently planning a luncheon 

followed by a business meeting.  As you can imagine, we may 

need to cancel the in-person meeting depending on health 

conditions as we approach November.   

 

We have included a reservation form in this newsletter so you 

can let us know if you’d like to join us in person or if you’d like 

to join us by video conference.  Because conditions may 

change, it is important that you include your phone number and 

email address on the reservation form.  

  

I hope you will join us at the annual meeting because we have 

an important agenda which includes election of Society 

Officers for the 2021 -2024 term and revisions to our by-laws.  

We have also included in this newsletter the Officer Slate being 

proposed by the Nominating Committee and By-laws changes 

recommended by the By-law Committee. 

   

As I reflect on last year, there are a number of individuals who I 

would like to thank and recognize for their accomplishments.  I’d 

like to thank Michael Keleher and Martha Ward for their service 
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 as Deputy Governor General and Assistant General representing North Carolina at the General Society for the 

past six years.  I’d like to thank Heidi Pruess for serving as Co-Historian and Chair of the Nominating 

Committee.  Heidi is moving to Colorado, but will always be an honorary member of the NC Society.  I’d like 

to thank Meg Averett, Cheryl Vislay, Nancy Saul, Paul Tompkins and Carolyn Peterson for working hard to 

reestablish the Southeast Colony.  Last year Grant Peterson took over as editor of the Tar Heel Pilgrim; and, I 

have to thank him for the marvelous job he has done with our newsletter.  I also want to recognize Meg Averett, 

who has been our Corresponding Secretary.  Meg has been nominated to become Secretary General for the 

General Society and I wish her great success in serving the Society at the National level. 

 

And last, I want to thank each of you, the Descendants of the Mayflower Pilgrims, as we commemorate the 

400th Anniversary of the Mayflower voyage and the founding of the Plymouth Colony! 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Steve Pike 

Governor, SMDNC 

        

        

North Carolina Society’s Webpage  

 We invite you to look there for upcoming events, all newsletters, listing of officers, a roster of 

members, history of our society and much more. The website is located at 

http://www.mayflowernc.org   

 

Facebook 

Please visit our newly created FACEBOOK Page, “Society of Mayflower Descendants in the State of 

North Carolina.”    Kudos to our cousin John Harman, Jr, for the creation.  Please feel free to visit 

and add content. 

 

Tar Heel Pilgrim 
Editor’s note:  Do you have an ancestors’ sketch you would like to share, interesting Mayflower history, news 

in your colony or 400th Anniversary Events being planned?  Please feel free to share, next issue – 

Winter/Spring is being planned for January 2021. Also, the emailed version will be distributed in color while 

the hard copy version, to be printed and mailed, will be in black and white to conserve our funds. If you 

want to get the emailed, color version, please pass along your email address. 

  

Editor - Grant Mark Peterson 

105 Hardaway Court 

Cary, NC 27513 

grant.mark.peterson@gmail.com  919-271-3324 

mailto:grant.mark.peterson@gmail.com
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New Members -The North Carolina Society is pleased 
to welcome twenty-four new members: 
 Dues are now $50 and the application fee is $175- so the Preliminary form now costs a total of $225 (includes current 

years dues and application fee) effective August 1, 2020. 

New Members Name 
Colon
y Ancestor 

Member 
Since 

2143 96650 Leona Hadaway-Parks WE Myles Standish 4-Feb-20 

2144 96680 Priscilla Ann Fort CH John Howland 11-Feb-20 

2145 96709 Sheila Jean Erb CH William Bradford 11-Feb-20 

2146 96766 Mary Kathleen (Butz) Carpenter PD John Alden 19-Feb-20 

2147 96792 Karen Lucille (Lauda) Faile SE Francis Cooke 21-Feb-20 

2148 96811 Roshena Margaret Ham-Bugge CH George Soule 25-Feb-20 

2149 96870 Karina Jean (Logan) Stephenson CH Isaac Allerton 3-Mar-20 

2151 97136 William Gray Murray NE William Brewster 24-Apr-20 

2152 97283 Trevor Lee McKay CE Samuel Fuller 12-May-20 

2153 97350 William Donald Miller CH John Howland 19-May-20 

2154 97308 Martha Leslie Sayles CE Stephen Hopkins 15-May-20 

2155 
9738

4 Nathaniel Allen Eliason  PD William Brewster 22-May-20 

2156 97585 Caitlin Raines Howard CH Edward Doty 12-Jun-20 

2157 97619 Wayne Stuart Gardner SE Richard Warren 16-Jun-20 

2158 97720 Jamie Elizabeth (Keleher) Walter WE William Bradford 26-Jun-20 

2159 97721 Mary Catherine (Sprague) Langsdorf CE Samuel Fuller 26-Jun-20 

2160 97797 Pat (Castleberry) Everett CE Peter Brown 7-Jul-20 

2161 97863 Catherine Elaine (McDermott) Connor CH Edward Winslow 14-Jul-20 

2162 97864 Marion McDermott Connor  CH Edward Winslow 14-Jul-20 

2163 97865 Sarah Jane (McDermott) Shaefer  CH Edward Winslow 14-Jul-20 

2164 97866 Elizabeth Catherine (Connor) Stewart  CH Edward Winslow 14-Jul-20 

2165 97867 Alyssa Marie Gillette  CH Richard Warren 14-Jul-20 

2166 97953 Hilary Jane (Hixon) Adams CE Richard Warren 21-Jul-20 

2167 98013 Deborah Anne (Collins) Thompson CE Myles Standish 28-Jul-20 

2168 98102 Elaine Farnsworth CH Stephen Hopkins 7-Aug-20 

2169 98103 George Thomas Smith III CE John Alden 7-Aug-20 

Supplementals         

1742 76617 Michael Cassat Keleher WE 
John Alden & 
Thomas Rogers 7-Nov-19 

2149 96870 Karina Jean (Logan) Stephenson CH Isaac Allerton 3-Mar-20 

2076 92763 Joan Bowie (Blossom) Carr SE John Tilley 16-Feb-18 

2141 96544 Suzanne Marie (Clements) Palmer SE Stephen Hopkins 24-Jan-20 

2125 95535 Elizabeth Ann (Smith) Anderson CE Edward Fuller  21-Apr-20 

Silver 
Supplementals           

2137 96162  Elizabeth Louise Foster-DeYoung CH Myles Standish  
2149 96870 Karina Jean (Logan) Stephenson CH Richard Warren 3-Mar-20 
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Necrology 
 

O God, whose mercies cannot be numbered, accept our prayers on behalf of the Pilgrim servants departed, and grant 

them entrance into the land of light and joy, in the fellowship of thy saints. Amen 

 

Myron Miller 3/17/2020 

Sherrill Schofield 4/20/2020 

Helen Johannesen 5/23/2020 

Mildred Cashman 6/18/2020 

Louise Rogulic 3/29/2020 

Robert Campbell 4/21/2007 

Bryan Newkirk 9/4/2014 

Carolyn Newmark 5/24/2020 

Betsy Taney 5/13/2019 

 

SMDNC Nominating Committee for 2020-2022 offices  
 

Nominations for our North Carolina Society of Mayflower Descendants Officers have been received and the 

Nominating Committee offers the following as the suggested slate of Officers for 2020 - 2023.  

Officer Position Candidate 

Governor  Jill Chapman 

Deputy Governor Cheryl Vislay 

Treasurer Nancy Saul 

Assistant Treasurer George Smith 

Recording Secretary Keith Karlsson 

Corresponding Secretary Becket Soule 

Co-Historian  Cheryl Vislay 

Co-Historian  Lynn Pritchard 

Co-Historian  Karina Stephenson 

Co-Historian  Rev Becket Soule 

Elder Bishop Graham Rights 

Captain  Laurel Siviglia 

Counselor William Ewalt 

Surgeon Dr Ashley Lloyd 

Editor Tarheel Pilgrim Grant Peterson 

Deputy Governor General Jill Chapman 

Assistant General Martha D'Alessandro 

  

Officer elections will occur during the November meeting.   
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Meet Our Historians 

 
Now, with the retirement of Co-Historian Heidi Pruess, we would like to thank Heidi for all her work helping applicants 

prove their Mayflower lineages these past few years. Heidi joined the SMDNC as Co-Historian in early 2018, coming up to 

speed quickly to help with the increased volume of applicants who had an interest in becoming members in time for the 

400th year anniversary of the Mayflower’s landing.  We wish Heidi much success in her future endeavors. Thank-you, 

Heidi-you will be missed! 

 

Karina Stephenson, Co-Historian 
 
Karina Stephenson is originally from New England and moved to North Carolina ten years ago. Karina and her husband, 
having raised their family and putting regular work schedules behind them, are enjoying traveling more, and, finally, 
Karina is enjoying the extra time to explore her interests in genealogy and history.  
 
After doing an excellent job establishing a new Mayflower family lineage, SMDNC Historian Cheryl Vislay, presented Karina 
with an opportunity to be mentored to become a Historian with the SMDNC. Karina enjoys learning and helping others 
with their applications and in their journey to prove lines to their Mayflower ancestors. Karina is a proven descendant of 
Isaac Allerton and Richard Warren, and is continuing the process of verifying additional Mayflower ancestors. She is also 
a member of the Daughters of the American Revolution, and she assists members in completing supplemental applications 
in her home DAR Chapter. 
 
 
Lynn Pritchard, Co-Historian 
 
Lynn grew up in southwestern Ontario and now lives in Warren County, North Carolina with her husband, Fred. She 
graduated with a BSc (Hons) from Queen’s University at Kingston Ontario and later obtained her PhD in Physiology from 
the College of Medicine, Penn State in Hershey, Pennsylvania. After spending her career working in regulatory affairs, 
involved in the development of new medicines, she retired from the pharmaceutical industry a few years ago. Lynn then 
started her own regulatory affairs consulting business and currently is working part time. She also holds a Class C-Well 
Operators License with the State of North Carolina and helps look after her neighborhood drinking water well system.  
 
Her hobbies include genealogy, traveling, kayaking, walking, choral music, reading and sourdough. Lynn has been a 
member of the Society of Mayflower Descendants in the State of North Carolina since 2017, and is a descendant of Elder 
William and Mary Brewster. She enjoys helping cousins with their Mayflower stories. 
 
 
Warren Becket Soule, Co-Historian 
 

Warren Becket Soule (who usually goes by his middle name, Becket) graduated from Davidson College, and has received 

degrees from the Episcopal Divinity School, the University of Dallas, and Harvard University, as well as the professional 

Certificate in Genealogical Research from Boston University. 

 

Becket has taught at The Catholic University of America, the Dominican House of Studies (Washington, DC), the Pontifical 

College Josephinum (Columbus, OH), and Oxford University, and currently serves as Emeritus Professor of Canon Law at 

Saint Paul University in Ottawa, Ontario (Canada).  He has been visiting lecturer and fellow at other institutions of higher 

studies in the United States, Great Britain, and the Ukraine, and served as an official for the Congregation for the Eastern 

Churches in Vatican City; Becket has also served as pastor of parishes in Hanover, New Hampshire and Waynesville, North 

Carolina.  He has recently returned to North Carolina, and now serves as pastor of Saint Margaret of Scotland Catholic 

Church in Maggie Valley, North Carolina. 

 

Proud of his Mayflower heritage, Becket is descended from several passengers of that famous voyage (Isaac Allerton, 

John Alden, William Bradford, Francis Eaton, Samuel Fuller, Edward Fuller, John Howland, George Soule, and Richard 

Warren, as well as Philip Delano of the Fortune [1621]), and is a member of the Canadian Society of Mayflower 
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Descendants and the Society of Mayflower Descendants in North Carolina, as well as the Society of Colonial Wars and the 

United Empire Loyalist Association in Canada.  He looks forward to assisting applicants in completing their applications, 

particularly his Soule cousins. 

 

Beginning in the 1970s, the General Society of Mayflower Descendants sponsored the publication of a series of books 

originally called the “Five Generation Project,” which sought to document all of the passengers’ descendants for the 

first five generations.  They soon became known as the “Silver Books” (because of the color of the cover), and are an 

invaluable tool because of the meticulous research and documentation they contain. The more recent books have 

expanded to contain six generations, naming the seventh, and thus frequently reach into the early nineteenth century.  

One of the earliest volumes to appear (vol. 3 [1981]) was the descendants of George Soule.  While it was a painstaking 

operation, it suffered from the change in genealogical standards that was occurring at just about that time; it very 

quickly became clear that this book was not adequate to substantiate the identities and families of George Soule’s 

descendants.  In the 1990s, Louise Walsh Throop began documenting the lines with substantial further research, and 

published several soft cover volumes officially called Mayflower Families in Progress (MFIP), but more colloquially known 

as “Pink Books” because their covers are the hue of the “may flower.”  Soule Kindred in America proposed a revision 

and completion of the pink books with the goal of producing a final silver book, and Becket serves as a researcher and 

editor of this series of volumes.   

 

 
Cheryl Vislay, Co-Historian 
 
Cheryl Vislay grew up in Queens and Long Island, N.Y. and moved to Charlotte, N.C. more than twenty-five years ago. 

She currently lives in Mint Hill, NC with her husband Stephen and 16-year-old son Sean. She graduated from Queens 

College (City University of New York) with a B.A. in Art and attended Baruch College (City University of New York) for 

graduate studies.  

 

With the encouragement of Jean Slater, a former SMDNC Governor, Cheryl became Co-Historian with Frank Horton (long 

time historian for the North Carolina Society) as her mentor in 2014.  Cheryl is a proven descendant of Richard Warren 

(X2), Peter Brown, Thomas Rogers, Edward Doty, John Alden and Priscilla Mullins. Besides being a member of the SMDNC, 

Cheryl is also a member of Daughters of the American Revolution and the Winthrop Society. She has written articles 

about some of her more recent ancestors for Lighthouse Digest magazine, Rhode Island Roots (RI Genealogical Society) 

and the Winthrop Society Fleet News and is currently the Editor of the Beavertail Lighthouse Museum Association’s 

Lighthouse Log where she contributes historical articles about the lighthouse and its Keepers. 

  

Cheryl enjoys working with applicants and especially learning about their family stories and helping them with their 

journey in finding and proving their Mayflower Ancestry. 
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Changes to SMDNC Constitution and By-laws 1/29/2020 

 
During the winter and spring our state by-laws and constitution were revised to be up to date with GSMD. Meg Averett 

did a great job making it understandable. These changes will be discussed at our annual meeting in November. One can 

go to our website: mayflowernc.org and download the Handbook to read the current constitution and by-laws. Thanks 

to the committee of Meg Averett, Nancy Saul, Steve Pike and Martha D’Alessandro for their work on this. 

Jill Chapman- Deputy Governor 

 
Constitution 

Article II Sec. 4 Change word “State” to “member” 

Article II Sec. 5, 6, 7 Additions-all sections are new 

Article III Addition-article is new 

Article IV Sec. 1 (a) Omit words “regular, life member, junior life member or junior member” 

Article IV Sec. 3 Addition-new section 

Article V Sec. 1 Omit “Librarian” 

Article V Sec. 1 Add “Each office, with the exception of Governor and Deputy Governor, may have one or more assistants. An 

assistant officer, if nominated by the nominating committee and elected by the membership, shall be an officer of the Society”. 

Article VI Sec. 1 Change meeting dates from specific to November 

Article VI Sec. 2 Omit word “written” 

Article VI Sec. 3 Omit words “in writing” 

Article VII Sec. 2 Omit words “using the Tar Heel Pilgrim Newsletter” 

Article VII Sec. 3 Omit word “published” Add “or sent to members by regular mail or email” 

Bylaws 

Article I Sec. 2 Omit previous first sentence “The officers shall be elected at the Annual Meeting in the years the Triennial Meetings 

of the general Congress at the Mayflower Society are held.” and add the section as it reads.  

Article I Sec 3 Moved the first sentence from previous bylaws Sec 2 for clarification 

Article I Sec. 4 Removed from the previous bylaws it is now addressed in Sec 2 

Article II Sec 2 Omit “Librarian” 

Article II Sec 11 Omit the entire section, duties of Librarian 

Article IV Sec 3 Omit previous section 3 as it addresses Life members and renumber sections in Article IV -Omit word “Life” in new 

section 3 

Article IV Sec 5 Reword to address current Life Members 

Article IV Sec 7 Omit entire section in new edition, redundant 

Article V Sec 2 Omit words “Junior Life” replace with “Junior” 

Article V Sec 2 Omit words “method of payment” 

Article V Sec 3 Omit words” and only the income from such investments may be used for operation expenses” and add at end of 

section “if accepted by the Board of Assistants” 

Article VI Sec 2 Add words” All Colony officers shall have their primary residence in their designated colony.” 

Article VI Sec 2 Add words “In the event a newly formed Colony or an inactive Colony, the State Governor may appoint an Acting 

Colony Governor until the Colony members elect a Colony Governor.” 
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Ancestor’s Corner 
 
Ray Maxson – A Francis Cooke Descendant 
 

I am sure that most of the Mayflower Descendants have a similar story. So now, here is good news 

- The Mayflower II has completed its years long building and has left its building dock and is now 

sailing to Plymouth Rock.   I heard about the building of the Mayflower II after I went to the Tri-

annual National Mayflower Meeting in 2017 in Plymouth, MA.  It was being built in Mystic, R.I., and   

I could help build the ship if I got a Trunnel (wooden peg to pound into the ship planks to hold the 

planks in place).  Four hundred years ago when the first Mayflower was built, it was all built of 

wood, nails would rust and not hold. So, I got a peg and signed it with all my descendants who 

were also Mayflower descendants.  And as the sign says, YOUR TRUNNEL WILL LIVE ON IN 

MAYFLOWER II FOR MANY YEARS TO COME.    

 

 

 

I got a great view of the 

Mayflower Society and all it 

is doing World Wide at the 

Convention and met a lot of 

cousins in the 3000 or so 

who attended and paraded 

up to our church meetings 

and the Mayflower library 

and I got a Maxson brick for 

the Mayflower Garden 

Walk.  But I could not wait 

to see the building of the 

MAYFLOWER II so, I went 

to Mystic, RI to see the 

building.  



  

The Tar Heel Pilgrim                                        Page 9  

  

 

   

The Mayflower II Ship Yard Progress in 2017.  I was impressed with all the work that was being 

done – and it was done to the same specifications as that of the 1620 version.  So Now on July 21, 

2020, the Mayflower II is sailing on the way to Plymouth Rock and I got the announcement from 

my Maxson cousins who still live in Rhode Island.   
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So, I can hardly wait to get back to Plymouth Rock and 

greet the arrival of MAYFLOWER II on the 400th 

anniversary of the first landing back in 1620. 

 

 

 

Ray Maxson 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mayflower II begins voyage after restoration 

Mystic — As onlookers flanked both sides of the Mystic River 

and people watched from small boats and kayaks. 

https://www.theday.com/local-news/20200720/mayflower-ii-begins-voyage-after-restoration
https://www.theday.com/local-news/20200720/mayflower-ii-begins-voyage-after-restoration
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2020 SMDNC Martha Ellen Ward Educational Scholarship 
 

The Charlotte Colony is very pleased to introduce the recipient of the 2020 SMDNC Martha Ellen Ward 
Educational Scholarship, Amanda Roberts.  Amanda studied history and psychology as an undergraduate, and 
she will begin her masters in history at UNC Charlotte this fall.  The selection was coordinated by Dr. Peter 
Thorsheim, who is a professor and the Director of Graduate Studies 
in the UNC Charlotte Department of History.  The scholarship was 
awarded based upon Amanda's strong interest in history, 
outstanding merit and the opportunity to provide financial 
support.  Dr. Thorsheim related he is "delighted" that Amanda 
chose to attend UNCC. 

 

The Charlotte Colony thanks member Ed Hawes for his persistence 
in handling the details of this scholarship made much more difficult 
due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  We are in hopes that Amanda will 
be able to attend the State Meeting in Charlotte in 2021. 

 
 
"My name is Amanda Roberts, I am from Rocky Mt, NC, and I am 
pursuing a Master of Arts in History with a concentration in Public 
History at the University of North Carolina at Charlotte. My main 
area of interest is the Ancient Near East, including ancient Egypt. 
Studying for my Master's in History will allow me to learn important 
techniques that will help me reach the public in new and exciting 
ways. I have always been passionate about history and I want to 
share that passion with others - this next step in my academic 
career will help launch me to new heights. Receiving the Mayflower 
Society Scholarship in History is an honor that will help me reach my goals and for that I am so grateful."  
 
Thank you so much for this honor.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Amanda Roberts 
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North Carolina Society Merchandise  

 

Medallion  
  

The North Carolina Society has minted a 

commemorative 400th Anniversary .999 Pure 

Silver Medallion commemorating the 1620 

Pilgrims Landing at Plymouth Rock.   
 

Mail to: Michael Cassat Keleher    

 42 West Road 

Leicester, NC 28748-7739                                           

mayflowerwest@charter.net 

828-772-4611 

 

 

Pin 

 Our new North Carolina society lapel 

pin is available. Attaches by clutch 

back pins.   

 

Mail to: Martha D’Alessandro 

8212 Lloyd Allyns Way 

Raleigh, NC 27615-4898 

mdgemjunky@gmail.com 

919-349-9981 
All sales proceeds from our Pins and Medallions go to the SMDNC 

Martha Ellen Ward Educational Scholarship Program for Graduate 

Students enrolled in a College or University within the State of North 

Carolina. 

 
   (Please detach and mail to the address listed) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          QTY                  TOTAL 

Medallion in Presentation Case:      _____  X $85     _____ 

Medallion Encapsulated                  _____  X $75     _____ 

Sterling Silver Bezel                       _____  X $25     _____ 

 

Society Lapel Pin                            _____  X $15     _____ 

 

Shipping Charge for pin(s) or per medallion order  $5  ______ 

 

             Total     $  _____ 

mailto:mayflowerwest@charter.net
mailto:mdgemjunky@gmail.com
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Colony News 
 

The Central Colony - The Central Colony is still at a loss 

having to postpone our fabulous Spring trip to the North 

Carolina Archives with a special tour including seeing the 

silver Mayflower Cup. The tour was to be followed by lunch 

at The Carolina Country Club. COVID 19 indefinitely 

postponed those plans.   

So, let me repeat: The Central Colony enjoyed a delightful 

Christmas brunch at the Prestonwood Country Club on 

Sunday, December 8th.  Close to 40 cousins, spouses, and 

guests joined our hosts Grant and Brenda Peterson to 

celebrate the beginning of the holiday season. The Club 

was beautifully decorated for Christmas and we had a 

private dining room looking out over the golf course. 

We sipped our wine and visited with cousins and 

then turned our attention to the delicious and extensive buffet. It was a lovely Sunday morning together with cousins 

and I hope the start of a new Central Colony tradition. Thank you, Grant and Brenda. 

Meg and I look forward to getting together with all of you again soon.  Until then, stay safe and stay sane. 

 

Submitted by Meg Averett and Martha D’Alessandro - Central Colony Governors 

 

The Western Colony-The May meeting of the Western Colony had to be cancelled due to closure of the facility to 

outside groups during the Corona virus. Other events were sidelined also. Deborah Strum, Susan Brown and Judy 

Hughes have been involved with a project to purchase and distribute children’s books about the Mayflower and our 

ancestors to schools or public libraries. Deborah reports they have 11 sets of books ready to take to libraries when they 

open. We thank them for all their work and look forward to reports of delivery when it is safe for all.  

 

Early in the year I made efforts to line up the 400th commemoration of the landing of the Mayflower proclamation 

reading and signing with the NC Governor’s office. We had hoped for a signing in person with Governor Cooper. I was 

told a letter would be sent out to acknowledge the event. Now I am working with one of our state senators on possibly 

doing a proclamation reading this year.  

It has been my pleasure to serve as Western Colony Governor for the past 6 years. As I may be taking on another roll 

with the Society at the state level, the Colony needs a new leader. Judy Hughes has agreed to become our Western 

Colony Governor. She has leadership experience and enjoys the history of our ancestors and has traveled in their 

footsteps. Please welcome her and give her your assistance. She can be reached at judyhughes36@gmail.com. 

 

Thank you for your interest and support of the Western Colony of the Mayflower Society in North Carolina. 

 

Jill Chapman- Governor Western Colony, Deputy Governor NC 

  

Charlotte Colony- Since the 2020 Annual Meeting of the SMDNC, which was planned for the DoubleTree Hotel Southpark, 

has been postponed until November 6 - 7, 2021, The Charlotte Colony will be planning a Zoom meeting in the fall.  We 

hope that our members will plan to participate in what the Board of Assistance is planning as an Annual Meeting split 

between actual attendance and virtual attendance. 

 

Submitted by Courtney Lane - Charlotte Colony Governor 

The Christmas Social at the Prestonwood Country Club 

mailto:judyhughes36@gmail.com
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Contact Information for North Carolina 

Society Board of Assistants/Colony Governors 

Stephen Earle Pike, Governor 

             7 Beverly Drive 

                 Durham, NC 27707-2223 

spike@invtrust.com 

919-698-5881 

 

Jill Chapman, Deputy Governor 

2026 Williamson Creek 

Pisgah Forest, NC 28768-9588                  

jschapman@comporium.net 

828-883-2075 

 

Bishop Graham Rights, Elder 

553 Steeple View Court 

Winston Salem, NC 27101-5850 

 ghrights@earthlink.net 

 

                 Sallie Bardelas, Recording Secy. 

               400 Edgedale Drive 

High Point, NC 27262-2908  

sybardelas@me.com 

 

Meg Averett, Corresponding Secy. 

8215 Lloyd Allyns Way 

Raleigh, NC 27615-4899 

Meg.peet@gmail.com 

919-632-5466 

  

Nancy Saul, Treasurer 

2401 Thurrock Drive 

Apex, NC 27539-8719     

 nqsaul@aol.com, 919-629-7281 

 

Cheryl Vislay, Co-Historian 

cvislay@earthlink.net 

704-545-7674   

 

Karina Stephenson, Co-Historian 

karinastephenson@yahoo.com 

W. Becket Soule, Rev. Dr., Co-Historian 

Wbsoule1620@gmail.com 

 

Lynn Pritchard, Co-Historian 

 

Ashley Lloyd, Surgeon 

1330 Saint Mary’s Street 

Raleigh, NC 27605-3334 

 ashley_lloyd@hotmail.com 

 

Ray Maxson, Captain 

2506 Robin Hill Drive 

Charlotte, NC 28210-7259 

Raymaxson1@cs.com 

704-554-1574 

 

Michael Cassat Keleher 

Deputy Governor General 

42 West Road 

Leicester, NC 28748-7739 

 mayflowerwest@charter.net 

828-772-4611 

  

Martha Ellen Ward, Assistant Governor General 

1955-B Eastchester Drive 

High Point, NC 27265-0904 

mewdsg@aol.com 

336-882-2760 

Northeast Colony: 

Ron Daily 

7325 Maheffey Drive, Apt C 

New Port Richey, Florida, 34653  

  

Southeast Colony: 

Paul Tompkins 

5609 Goose Creek Lane 

Fayetteville, NC 28304-4819 

p.tompkins10@gmail.com 

Carolyn Peterson 

516 Middle St 
New Bern, NC 28560-4933 

bridgepeo@gmail.com 

 

Piedmont Colony: 

Sallie Bardelas 

400 Edgedale Drive 

High Point, NC 27262-2908 

sybardelas@me.com 

 

 

 

Western Colony: 

Judy Hughes 

295 Young Cove Rd. 

Franklin, NC 28734 

judyhughes36@gmail.com 828-524-7740 

 

Central Colony: 

Meg Averett  

Lloyd Allyns Way 

Raleigh, NC 27615-4899  

Meg.peet@gmail.com                                                                                    

919-632-5466 

Martha D’Alessandro 

8212 Lloyd Allyns Way 

Raleigh, NC 27615-4898 

mdgemjunky@gmail.com 

919-349-9981 

 

Charlotte Colony: 

Courtney Layne 

5407 Stallworth Drive 

Charlotte, NC 28226-4002 

courtneylayne@hotmail.com 

mailto:jschapman@comporium.net
mailto:Meg.peet@gmail.com
mailto:Wbsoule1620@gmail.com
mailto:Raymaxson1@cs.com
mailto:mewdsg@aol.com
mailto:p.tompkins10@gmail.com
mailto:sybardelas@me.com
mailto:judyhughes36@gmail.com
mailto:Meg.peet@gmail.com
mailto:mdgemjunky@gmail.com
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The Piedmont Colony cordially invites all members to attend the 

96th Annual Meeting on  

Saturday, November 7, 2020, 11:30 to 2:30, in High Point, NC. 
 

 

Meeting and meal will be at the High Point Country Club: 

  800 Country Club Dr.  High Point, NC 27262 

  336-889-0818. 

 

Any questions, or to confirm any dietary requests, please contact Sallie Bardelas:  

sybardelas@aol.com and 336-882-9330. 

 

Reservations – Please register to attend in person or by video conference 

 

Member Name ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Ancestor name(s)___________________________________________________________________ 

   

  Guest Name______________________________________________________________________ 

 

  Your email address________________________________________________________________ 

 

  Your phone number________________________________________________________________ 

 

___   I PLAN TO ATTEND IN PERSON 

____ I PLAN TO ATTEND BY VIDEO CONFERENCE CALL (The business meeting will begin at 1 PM) 

If you attend by video conference, we will mail you a link and dial- in instructions. 

 

Sat. Lunch_________________________   $22    $__________ 

  Guest ___________________________   $22    $__________ 

 

Mail reservations to:    

     Sallie Bardelas 

400 Edgedale Dr., High Point NC 27262 

sybardelas@me.com 

Make checks payable to Piedmont Colony SMDNC 

Registration deadline:   Oct. 1 

Because of COVID-19, we may need to cancel the luncheon.  Please return your email address and 

phone number so we may contact you if needed. 
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105 Hardaway Court 
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Calendar of Events 

 

• 96th Annual Meeting on Saturday, November 7, 2020, 11:30 

to 2:30, in High Point, NC 

Inside: 

 

Governor’s Msg 

 

New Members 

 

Necrology 

 

Membership 

 

Ancestor’s Corner 

 

Merchandise 

 

Colony News 

 

Contacts 

 

Annual Meeting Info 


